
  

COMPLAINT AGAINST COUNCLLOR HART 
WARGRAVE PARISH COUNCIL 

 

Decision 
Following a complaint from a member of the public against Councillor Hart, an 
investigation was conducted into the allegations.  

The investigation viewed that, on the balance of probabilities, there had been a 
breach of clause 1.8.3 of Wargrave Parish Council’s Code of Conduct.  

Councillor Hart has been asked to make a written apology to the complainant and will 
also receive training on aspects of the Code. 

In accordance with Rule 9.1.14.3 of the Borough Council’s Constitution, the decision 
notice was published on the Council’s website on 18 July 2022. A copy of the 
decision notice has been sent to the complainant, the Subject Member, Wargrave 
Parish Council and the Independent Person. Wargrave Parish Council has been 
requested to report the decision to its next Council meeting. 
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